artchurchfoodmusicsportnews



Rooster Editorial

After almost a year many people have expressed a wish to see the Rooster reappear, so we formed a Committee to see just what could be done.

Whilst there is support for its re-incarnation it was felt that we could not commit to recreating what had gone before, through the sterling efforts of the last committee.

We have therefore decided to publish a more newsletter type Rooster, and this first issue will highlight just what is happening in the village over the next few weeks.

Any constructive feedback or articles for inclusion would be appreciated and we can be contacted at the following e-mail address,

Thenewrooster2015@gmail.com or by telephone Alan **671322**.

The Editor reserves the right to accept or refuse submissions and edit for content and length. The opinions expressed here do not necessarily reflect the views of the newsletter.

Dog Fouling



The Parish Council has been proactive over the last few weeks over the proliferation of dog fouling in the village with notices and the

recent article in the Gazette.

The Rooster fully supports this campaign and asks ALL dog owners to PICK UP and not besmirch the name of the vast majority of conscientious dog walkers in the village.

So please, CLEAN IT UP!

The Roos Spring Show



The 60th Roos and District Horticultural Show takes place on Saturday 11th April at the Memorial Institute from 2pm.

If you are interested in entering any of

the classes, schedules are available from the post office.

There will be refreshments, a cake stall, raffle and tombola and admission is only 50p for adults and 20p for children.

What is The Women's Institute?

It is the largest women's group in the UK with nearly 250,000 members. It is a non-sectarian, non-party-political organisation that welcomes women of all ages and customs.

It began in Canada in 1897 and the first WI in the UK started in 1915 in North Wales. Part of the mission statement of the WI is to enable women to influence local, national and worldwide issues that impact on their communities and to learn and develop new and traditional skills.

In recent years the WI has seen its members try gliding, rifle shooting, archery, digital photography, calligraphy and many other handicrafts. Also enjoyed are organised walks, fashion shows, outings, singing for pleasure and dining out.

Roos WI is always welcoming to visitors and new members so why not give us a try and join us on the first Wednesday of the month at 7.30 pm in the Memorial Institute. Our April meeting will feature Nichola Henderson who is talking about her time as a calendar girl and in May the subject will be astrology.

We try to have a varied programme. This yearbeing the centenarythere will be special events held both locally and nationally.

For more information please contact Dot Walker (President) 01964671250 or Joy Moate (Secretary) 01964671321.

Roos Parish Council

Future issues of the Rooster will hopefully carry information on the monthly meetings of Roos Parish Council which meets every month in the Memorial hall.

Alternatively there is a notice board by the bakers with updated Parish Council business on view.

It is rumoured that a better place for this notice board is under discussion which would seem an excellent idea!

Website: roosparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk

The Roos Photographic Club

We are a friendly group of amateur photographers who meet at the Village Institute on the 2nd and 3rd Wednesday of each month between 6-30pm and 8-30pm.

Our aim is to enjoy our hobby, have fun and learn from each other on how to improve our photographic and Adobe Photoshop software skills. We have practical workshops and occasional guest speakers.

We also have a monthly competition, where each member enters two photographs of a chosen subject. These are shown on the projector screen and all members vote on them. The winner then picks the subject for the next month's competition.

As the nights get lighter, we go out and about taking photographs at different locations, then the following meeting we look at what we have taken, critique them and see how we can improve them using Adobe Photoshop CS5 and Adobe Photoshop Elements 11.

For any other information, or if you would like to join, please contact Mike on 07745928297.

The Roos Surgery

Surgery Opening Times

Monday 8:00am - 1:00pm Tuesday Closed

Wednesday 1:00pm - 6:00pm

Thursday 1:00pm - 6:00pm

8:00am - 1:00pm Friday

Dispensary Opening Times

Monday 9:00am-12:30pm

Tuesday Closed

Wednesday 3:30pm-6:00pm

Thursday 3.30pm-6.00pm 9.00am-12.30pm Friday

Appointments: 01964 613221

Roos Memorial Institute Village Diary

Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays

Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Monday

Roos WI: 1st Wednesday Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday Choir: every Thursday

Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday

All Saints Church Roos

All Saints Roos is currently without a Vicar, however we do have services every Sunday and visiting clergy for Holy Communion at least twice a month. Refreshments are served after services.

Evervone welcome

All services are now at 10.30 hrs

5th April Easter Sunday:- Holy Communion

12th April:- Morning Prayer 19th April:- Holy Communion

26th April:- Holy Communion

The AGM is taking place on the 8th April 19.00hrs, at 23 Elm Garth to which everyone is invited.

Roos Arts Group

It is now about 4 years since the Roos arts group started up and it seems timely to remind people of who we are and what

When we started it was intended that any branch of the arts might be carried out and that is still the case. However the reality is that there are a number of other groups offering the opportunity to pursue various interests in the art and craft sphere. Our group has therefore evolved into a painting and drawing group. We are not an art class; what we offer is the opportunity for people to come along and try to paint and draw with likeminded people in a convivial atmosphere and under no pressure. We always have space for new faces and with this in mind we obtained funds to provide equipment and materials for new members to use. We meet every Thursday at the Black horse between 7 and 9 pm in the upstairs function room, there is a fee of £2 per session to cover materials. Apart from the fun, we have been able to support the Roos show by exhibiting our efforts and we are currently thinking we could contribute to the City of Culture celebrations in 2017. We hope you might be interested in joining us if for no other reason than to put to bed the notion "I cant paint"; everyone can paint and draw, trust me I am an artist! If you would

For more information please contact me, Les Dickinson on 01964 670888.

Defibrillator in Roos

Did you know that Roos has its own Defibrillator located outside Roos school. An access code will be given by the ambulance service over the telephone if its use is required.

Roos **Bell Ringers**

All Saints Roos Bell Ringers meet at the Church every Tuesday evening at 19.30 hrs. We are an enthusiastic group of all ages and abilities and ring weekly for our Sunday services and at local weddings. We are also part of the Beverley and District Ringing Society so have the opportunity to ring at other churches within the district. If you are an experienced ringer and wish to start again or should you just want to learn a new skill, come along and you will be made most welcome.

Contact details:- Helen 670895

Roos & South Holderness Choir

Roos and South Holderness choir meets in the Memorial hall every Thursday evening and all new singers are welcome. The Choir hold a number of concerts each year plus a busy schedule over the Christmas period so come along even if you cannot read music like me. A date for the diary is the Thursday 2nd July 2015 when we have a summer concert at the Northfield in aid of local charities. Ticket availability will appear in later editions of the Rooster.

Bingo in Roos

Bingo is held on the 2nd Tuesday each month in the Memorial Institute, eyes down 7.30pm but come early to get a seat. It is a very light hearted session and everyone is made welcome.

Since starting the bingo in 2007 we have donated more than £7000 to village groups. Any village-based group can apply for a donation by contacting Dot (671250) or Joy(671321)

The next sessions are:

14 April Chocolate

12 May Poultry

Please come and give us a try, you never know, you might enjoy yourself and win tomorrow night's tea.

Claire and Maureen of the Bay Tree Florists in Patrington are proud to sponsor the first issue of the New Rooster 2015.

A family Florists business also offering a variety of gifts, cards, candles and home wares. Tel: 01964 630333 or on Facebook